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Public Health Advisory Committee (PHAC) 
Minneapolis Department of Health & Family Support (MDHFS) 

January 24, 2012 
 

Ward 1 Vacant   Mayor’s Representative Vacant  

Ward 2 Robin Schow X  MPS Julie Young-Burns X 

Ward 3 Patricia Hillmeyer X  HCHS&PH Jonathan Hanft X 

Ward 4 Saeng Kue X  U of M SPH   

Ward 5 Vacant   Member at Large Samira Dini X 

Ward 6 Vacant   Member at Large Douglas Limon  

Ward 7 Karen Soderberg X  Member at Large Vacant  

Ward 8 Abdullahi Sheikh   MDHFS, Commissioner Gretchen Musicant X 

Ward 9 John Schrom X  MDHFS, Staff Aliyah Ali X 

Ward 10 Lizz Hutchinson X  MDHFS, Admin Support Kim Stringfellow X 

Ward 11 Robert Burdick X  Guest – Ward 5 Member Applicant Tara Jenson, Ward 5 X 

Ward 12 Vacant   Guest – MDHFS, Healthy Living Lara Tiede X 

Ward 13 Dr. Rebecca Thoman X  Guest   

 
John Schrom opened the meeting at 6:03 pm at City Hall and members and guests introduced themselves. 

Item  Discussion  Outcome  

Welcome & 
Introductions  

  

PHAC Logistics 
 
 

Approve December 6, 2011 meeting minutes 

 Rebecca Thoman will be noted as excused instead of unexcused. 
 
Finalization of Work Plan 

 Aliyah Ali revised work plan format by priority area, topic and potential 
activities. It was also suggested to move HIV to the second half of 2012. 
Minnesota is developing a statewide HIV and Chlamydia Prevention Plan 
to be completed by May, 2012. Talk about Ryan White at the same time. 
This committee should consider how the City can contribute to the goals 
of the state plan. 

 Lizz confirmed that CDBG grantees will be presented to PHAC. 

 There are programs in place to mediate the Somali-American Indian 
dialogue community responses and will be an agenda item for a future 
meeting. 

 Other comments, interest or issues on the work plan or future meetings 
should be sent to John Schrom, Aliyah Ali or Gretchen Musicant. 

 
Membership Vacancy 

 The Member At Large seat, currently vacant, should be used to fill gaps 
in representation on the committee. Currently the committee has no 
environmental health representative and representation from the Latino 
and African American community.  A sub-committee formed by John 
Schrom, Lizz Hutchinson and Robin Schow reviewed the applications 
received and recommended Daniel Brady to fill the Member At Large 
vacancy.  

 Motion #1 – John Schrom motioned to accept Daniel Brady to fill the 
Member At Large vacancy. 

 Motion #2 – Samira Dini motioned to table the acceptance of Daniel 
Brady to Member At Large to allow for more time to seek applications 
from other community members.  This motion was not seconded. Though 
motion was not seconded, to address this concern, committee suggested 
working with the mayor and council members to fill vacancies that 
address gaps in representation. 

 The U of M School of Public Health seat, also vacant, was filled by the 
SPH Dean. Dr. Alan Lifson will be joining PHAC in May. 

 With changes as noted, 
the December 6, 2011 
minutes were 
unanimously approved.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 1
st
 motion carries with 

committee members vote 
and approval of 
application of Daniel 
Brady for Member At 
Large, to be sent to city 
council for formal 
approval.  

 Members contact council 
members regarding 
vacancies and 
encouraged to recruit 
Latino, African American 
applicants. 

 Alan Lifson, applicant for 
U of M School of Public 
Health, to be sent to city 
council for formal 
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 Members expressed interest in providing more targeted recruiting with 
the next open application period. 

 Other vacancies include Mayor’s Representative and Ward vacancies 
(Wards 1, 6, 12).  

 
Co-Chair Vacancy 

 Ideally two members would serve two years, staggering even/odd. As 
one member finishes the first year, the next co-chair would begin their 
first year.  The role and expectation of co-chairs includes consulting on 
PHAC agenda setting; reporting of PHAC annual accomplishments to the 
city council home committee Public Safety, Civil Rights and Health 
Committee; and ad hoc at a varying level of involvement. John Schrom is 
willing to take on the co-chair leadership role, and Lizz Hutchinson is 
interested in taking the co-chair seat with the understanding that she will 
be unavailable to attend 2-3 meetings each year because of work 
commitments. Karen Soderberg also expressed an interest for the next 
year nominations. 

approval.  

 It was motioned to move 
discussion about Ward 
and Mayor’s Rep 
vacancies to a future 
meeting. 

 Saeng Kue motioned to 
accept nominations for 
second one-year term 
co-chair John Schrom, 
and two-year term co-
chair Lizz Hutchinson. 
John Hanft seconded. 
With no further 
discussion and all in 
favor, motion passes. 

SHIP & Healthy Living Lara Tiede, MDHFS, present to share information about Healthy Living 
Minneapolis program.  See handout: 
http://www.minneapolismn.gov/health/committees/phac/dhfs_agendas-
minutes 

 

Community Health 
Improvement Program 

Hennepin County is currently pursuing a public health accreditation this 
year.  As part of this process, Hennepin County will be implementing the 
Community Health Improvement Plan (CHIP) which will include 
Minneapolis Bloomington, Richfield, and Edina health departments as well. 
The CHIP is meant to be for all influencers of health, including health plans, 
hospitals, community organizations, etc.   This plan will be useful for 
Minneapolis as we move towards accreditation in the next couple years.  
 
Hennepin County plans to hold several community forums, The format of 
the Forums is still under consideration – Minneapolis, Bloomington, Edina 
and Richfield are advocating for a format that would yield geographic 
specific plans. A survey will also be sent out to stakeholders prior to the 
Forums. Gretchen Musicant would like PHAC to be involved.  
 
MDHFS is working on hiring someone to work specifically on City Public 
Health Accreditation. This position will report to Becky McIntosh. Gretchen 
believes within two to three years accreditation will influence the number of 
points grantors give to applicants.  

 

Department Updates Emergency Prepared Simulation 
There will be an Emergency Preparedness simulation held on May 5/6 in 
the Twin Cities including the 55411 zip code which is most of North 
Minneapolis. The simulation will involve postal carriers accompanied by a 
police officer delivering an empty pill bottle and a flyer to each address on 
Sunday May 6. The scenario is meant to test distribution of antibiotics 
following a widespread exposure to Anthrax.  
 
Wards 3, 4 and 5 representatives have been invited to participate in a 
communications planning meeting, held on January 30, and other PHAC 
members are welcome to attend as well. The meeting will focus on the best 
ways to communicate with the community prior to the exercise.  
 
This drill was previously done in Philadelphia and one other major city, and 
provides a path to consider as many ways as possible to work with and 
reach folks, and other strategies.  
 
Budget Update 
For MDHFS, City Council approved 2012 budget cuts to general fund and 
CDBG funding.  
 
General Fund: There is a 23% reduction, leaving a funding level that is just 
barely over the match needed to get state local public health dollars. This 
results in an elimination of the general fund support for community clinics, 

 

http://www.minneapolismn.gov/health/committees/phac/dhfs_agendas-minutes
http://www.minneapolismn.gov/health/committees/phac/dhfs_agendas-minutes
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and a reduction in after school programs, an internal staff cut of $8K, and 
moving the Senior Ombudsman position to NCR. NCR will most likely lead 
a strategic planning process in 2012 for Seniors in the city. One additional 
component was a cut in General Fund support for Public Health 
Emergency Preparedness – This does not affect EP designated staff but 
cuts into the support for other staff to participate in required training and 
response activities. 
 
CDBG: This is federal HUD funding that runs from June-May. The budget 
was reduced from $1M to $612K. This eliminates PHAC competitive grants, 
a 27% reduction to Way To Grow, elimination of funding for DAP, and 
administrative staff support.  
 
Other budget items (outside of City Council action): Overall federal 
reduction for Public Health Emergency Preparedness (previously funded 
four staff, now down to two full time and some admin support). SHIP 
funding reduced by 50% when compared to last time.  New funding CTG 
grant received through Hennepin County that will provide some multiyear 
funding to complement SHIP activities. Other small grants received include 
lead, asthma prevention. There will be an increase of SBC third-party 
payments. MVNA will be transforming how they are doing home visiting, 
especially with teen moms thanks to several new home visiting grants.  
 
A new 18 month Robert Wood Johnson/PEW Charitable Trust Health 
Impact Assessment Grant for  “Above the Falls”, which runs east to west 
north of the stone arch bridge. 

Information Sharing Recreational Fires: 
City Council has asked PHAC to provide recommendations regarding 
recreational fires in Minneapolis. Aliyah shared this issue and PHAC will 
take recommendation lead from the Citizen Environmental Advisory 
Committee (CEAC). Aliyah will ask Daniel Brady to attend and represent 
PHAC. If anyone else is interested in attending, feel free to send comments 
to Aliyah Ali. This discussion will be continued at the next PHAC meeting.   
 
2012 has been named “Year of the Co-Op” by the United Nations. 
Minnesota has lots to offer by way of new agriculture opportunities and 
other co-ops. The average person belongs to three co-ops (examples: 
banking, healthcare, food). 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:01 p.m. 
 
Next PHAC meeting will be held February 28, 2012, 6:00-8:00 pm, Room 132 City Hall. 
 
Minutes submitted by Kim Stringfellow. 



If there are any problems/changes the night of the meeting, please call 612-919-3855. 

 
 

 
AGENDA 
 
Agenda Item Presenter Time Committee Action 

Welcome and Introductions John Schrom 6:00-6:05 Approve agenda 

PHAC Logistics and Updates 
Approve January 24, 2012 Meeting 
Minutes 
 
Recreational Fires 
 
Public Health Awareness Week 
 

 
John Schrom 

 
6:05-6:20 

 
Approve Minutes 
 
Participation in CEAC 
work group 
 

Identifying community strengths 
and gaps in emergency 
preparedness 

Sarah Reingold / 
Dave Johnson 
 

6:20-6:50 Presentation and 
Discussion 
 

Native American Somali 
Friendship Committee 

Amina Saleh / Wade 
Keezer 

6:50-7:30 Opportunities for 
Involvement 

Department Updates 
 

Gretchen Musicant 7:30-7:40 Discussion 

Information Sharing All 7:40-8:00 Discussion 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Next Meeting:  March 27, 2012, Minneapolis City Hall, Room 132 

 
Public Health Advisory Committee 

Tuesday, February 28, 2012, 6:00 – 8:00 pm 
Minneapolis City Hall 

350 S 4th Street, Room 132 
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Minneapolis Department of Health & Family Support (MDHFS) 
Public Health Advisory Committee (PHAC) 

February 28, 2012 
 

Ward 1 Vacant   Mayor’s Representative Vacant  

Ward 2 Robin Schow X  MPS Julie Young-Burns X 

Ward 3 Patricia Hillmeyer X  HCHS&PH Jonathan Hanft X 

Ward 4 Saeng Kue   U of M SPH Alan Lifson  

Ward 5 Tara Jenson E  Member at Large Samira Dini  

Ward 6 Vacant   Member at Large Douglas Limon X 

Ward 7 Karen Soderberg E  Member at Large Daniel Brady X 

Ward 8 Abdullahi Scheikh X  MDHFS, Commissioner Gretchen Musicant X 

Ward 9 John Schrom X  MDHFS, Staff Aliyah Ali X 

Ward 10 Lizz Hutchinson E  MDHFS, Admin Support Kim Stringfellow X 

Ward 11 Robert Burdick E  Guest, MDHFS Emergency 
Preparedness 

Pam Blixt X 

Ward 12 Vacant   Guest, MDHFS Emergency 
Preparedness 

Sarah Reingold X 

Ward 13 Dr. Rebecca Thoman X  Guest, Native American Somali 
Friendship Committee 

Amina Saleh X 

Mayor’s Representative Vacant   Guest, Native American Somali 
Friendship Committee 

Wade Keezer X 

 
John Schrom opened the meeting at 6:05 pm at City Hall and members and guests introduced themselves. 

Item  Discussion  Outcome  

Welcome & 
Introductions  

  

Approve January 24, 
2012 Minutes and 
February 28, 2012 
Agenda 

January 24, 2012 minutes will reflect the following change: Member 
Vacancy, Motion #1 – replace “John Schrom motioned…” with “The 
committee motioned…” 
 

 February 28, 2012 
agenda was approved 
by unanimous consent. 

 January 24, 2012 
minutes, with the 
change as noted, was 
also approved by 
unanimous consent.  

PHAC Logistics and 
Updates 
 

Recreational Fires 
In follow up to the increased number of community complaints related 
to recreational fires, the Public Safety, Civil Rights and Health 
committee directed the Citizen’s Energy and Advisory Committee 
(CEAC) and PHAC to review the current recreational fire ordinance 
from a health and safety perspective and develop recommendations, if 
needed. PHAC has elected to take the lead from CEAC and has been 
invited to participate in several CEAC meetings related to this issue. 
 
There is science behind concerns of smoke, particles and what’s being 
burned, and the air quality standards are changing and including 
particulate matter to the standards. The Minneapolis Fire Department 
reported there are 30k fire calls each year, with 300 of those due to 
recreational fires, and 200 of those recreational fires are in violation of 
City ordinance.  
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The next CEAC meeting will be held March 7, 2012, 4:00-5:00 pm 
related to this issued will be held by the Air and Energy subcommittee, 
and Minneapolis residents will have the opportunity to attend and share 
their concerns. PHAC members are welcome to join CEAC’s Air & 
Energy subcommittee.  
 
PHAC will form a subcommittee, and will include the following 
members: John Schrom, Rebecca Thoman, Robin Schow, Karen 
Soderberg, and Daniel Brady.  Anyone else interested in participating 
on this subcommittee please contact Aliyah Ali.  Once the 
subcommittee has reviewed the ordinance, the PHAC as a whole will 
review their recommendations and consider additional health concerns. 
 
Public Health Awareness Week 
This event will allow MDHFS to showcase their work. Awards will be 
given to community members and agencies, and will be based on five 
goals. Event to be held on April 4, 11:00-1:00 pm, located in the 
rotunda at City Hall. Council members and PHAC members are 
encouraged to attend. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 Pam Blixt offered to 
create an invitation for 
PHAC members to 
send to their council 
members. 

Emergency 
Preparedness – Pam 
Blixt and Sarah 
Reingold 

Identifying Community Strengths and Gaps 
A Community Risk Assessment is being done in order to identify gaps 
and current readiness regarding emergency preparedness, especially 
as it related to communities of color, and to create a five year plan. This 
is a statewide effort and includes participation by all jurisdictions. A 
Hazard Risk Assessment was previously done, and did not include 
public health. Businesses, schools, community agencies and all other 
types of organizations throughout Hennepin County were asked to 
respond to a questionnaire about how they may be able to respond in 
case of various disaster scenarios. In Minneapolis alone there were 284 
responses, and almost all responses included the ability to respond in 
some way. If an event is moderate to severe, or catastrophic, most 
agencies would require external assistance. Gaps identified include 
communication and alternative communication methods; access to 
resources for shelter and housing; having only partial plans in place 
and need for drill exercises; having enough volunteers; and considering 
unknown scenarios.  
 
Organizations have identified concerns during an emergency to include 
the impact on staff and clients; staffing shortage; communication with 
staff and public; and transportation for clients to access services. The 
35W bridge collapse and North Minneapolis tornado incidences have 
resulted in specific agreements between entities and organizations, 
development of stronger plans to access public and private groups to 
eliminate duplication of services, and more formalized relationships up 
front instead of the day of a disaster. It is helpful to understand how 
communities receive information, and to build relationships with 
community-based organizations. After the North Minneapolis tornado, 
many of the Hmong residents began showing up during the last couple 
of days of operation at the Family Assistance Center because they 
primarily relied on word of mouth communication. 
 
It was suggested to use programs we already have and work on 
relationship building with Echo in order to quickly respond in the 
moment, and then later more in depth. 
 
The technology available includes Swiftreach and social networking 
(Facebook, Twitter and YouTube) and the City’s Communication 
Department is ready to provide assistance.  During the 35W Bridge 
Collapse the phones were jammed for hours.  Swiftreach is available to 
those who choose to opt in, and there’s a huge push to get emergency 
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text message alerts. It was also learned that during Katrina folks didn’t 
trust the government and were more likely to go to community 
organizations they trusted for information and resources. 
 
For more information or if questions, contact Sarah Reingold at 
Sarah.Reingold@minneapolismn.gov or 612-673-3928. 

Native American 
Somali Friendship 
Committee – 
Amina Saleh and 
Wade Keezer 
 
 

Amina Saleh and Wade Keezer present to share their successes from 
the partnership developed as a result of tension between the Native 
American and Somali communities.  From the efforts of both 
communities coming together, there is more respect for each other, 
some mistrust toward police has improved, and parents are joining 
groups focused on ending violence. The relationship building and 
storytelling is beginning to outweigh the actual violence. The greatest 
source of frustration is the breakdown of communication within the 
community. The Family Partnership is seeking from PHAC guidance 
and City support to build on their successes so far, and if models of 
other communities uniting.  They are interested in opportunities for 
theater projects, storytelling and street theater. Last summer youth 
were involved in basketball and soccer with the E. Phillips and Brian 
Coyle centers, and would be interested in having a multi-cultural event 
in the park, and include Somali, native American and Latinos.  
 
Contact information: 
Amina Saleh, Community Organizer 
The Family Partnership 
4123 East Lake Street, Minneapolis, MN 55406 
612-728-2042 
asaleh@thefamilypartnership.org 
 
Wade Keezer 
wademonster@yahoo.com 
 
 
 

 

Department Updates 
– Gretchen Musicant 

Gretchen will go before the MDHFS home committee on Wednesday 
February 29 for her reappointment as Commissioner of Health for two 
more years, and if approved will be moved to the next Minneapolis City 
Council committee of the whole.  
 
The postal exercise community meeting in North Minneapolis provided 
a number of ideas of how to improve communication with North 
Minneapolis residents in the 55411 zip code area in preparing for May 6 
emergency preparedness event. There was a broad audience of 20-30 
organizations and individuals attending.  
 
National Youth Violence Prevention Week is March 19-23, and a toolkit 
with activities for youth-serving agencies, including a poster contest and 
information for the Speak Up tip line. 

 

Information Sharing None  

Meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m. 
 
Minutes submitted by Kim Stringfellow and Aliyah Ali.  

mailto:Sarah.Reingold@minneapolismn.gov
mailto:asaleh@thefamilypartnership.org


If there are any problems/changes the night of the meeting, please call 612-919-3855. 

 
 

 
AGENDA 
 
Agenda Item Presenter Time Committee Action 

Welcome and Introductions John Schrom/Lizz 
Hutchinson 

6:00-6:05 Approve agenda 

PHAC Logistics and Updates 
Approve February 28, 2012 Meeting 
Minutes 
 
Recreational Fires 
 
 

 
John Schrom/Lizz 
Hutchinson 
 
Dan Brady 

 
6:05-6:20 

 
Approve Minutes 
 
Update and Discussion 
 

Senior Strategic Planning Ahmed Muhumud/ 
Neighborhood and 
Community Relations 
 

6:20-6:45 Determining 
opportunities for 
involvement 
 

Social Media and Public Health John Schrom 6:45-7:30 Presentation and 
Discussion 

Department Updates 
 

Gretchen Musicant 7:30-7:40 Discussion 

Information Sharing All 7:40-8:00 Discussion 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Next Meeting:  April 24, 2012, Minneapolis City Hall, Room 132 

 
Public Health Advisory Committee 

Tuesday, March 27, 2012, 6:00 – 8:00 pm 
Minneapolis City Hall 

350 S 4th Street, Room 132 
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Minneapolis Department of Health & Family Support (MDHFS) 
Public Health Advisory Committee (PHAC) 

March 27, 2012 
 

Ward 1 Vacant   MPS Julie Young-Burns X 

Ward 2 Robin Schow E  HCHS&PH Jonathan Hanft E 

Ward 3 Patricia Hillmeyer X  U of M SPH Alan Lifson X 

Ward 4 Saeng Kue E  Member at Large Samira Dini X 

Ward 5 Tara Jenson X  Member at Large Douglas Limon X 

Ward 6 Vacant   Member at Large Daniel Brady X 

Ward 7 Karen Soderberg X  MDHFS, Commissioner Gretchen Musicant X 

Ward 8 Abdullahi Sheikh X  MDHFS, Staff Aliyah Ali X 

Ward 9 John Schrom X  MDHFS, Admin Support Kim Stringfellow X 

Ward 10 Lizz Hutchinson E  Guest, Minneapolis Department 
of Neighborhood and 
Community Relations 

Ahmed Muhumud X 

Ward 11 Robert Burdick E     

Ward 12 Autumn Chmielewski X     

Ward 13 Dr. Rebecca Thoman E     

Mayor’s Representative Vacant      

 
John Schrom opened the meeting at 6:07 pm at City Hall and members and guests introduced themselves. 

Item  Discussion  Outcome  

Welcome & 
Introductions  

  

PHAC Logistics and 
Updates 
 

Approve February 28, 2012 minutes and March 27, 2012 agenda 

No discussion 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recreational Fires 
Dan Brady reported to PHAC an update from the last CEAC meeting 
regarding the recreational fires issue. For CEAC, seems they have no 
issue with the current ordinance. Need to consider opposition to include 
religious and ceremonial purposes, and commercial use. Air Quality 
Standards will be changed soon to include particulate matter, which 
fires are a significant source of. PHAC would require more information 
to provide a public health perspective, including a review of data that 
shows how much of a problem are recreational fires, and how much is 
contributing to adverse health effect. Bottom line, CEAC wants PHAC 
to take the lead in making recommendations related to the health 
implications of the ordinance. After CEAC develops and presents its 
recommendations, PHAC will ensure those recommendations also 
include the health perspective.  
 
 

 Doug Limon motioned 
to approve the February 
28, 2012 minutes as 
written, and seconded 
by Karen Soderberg. 
Minutes were approved 
by all, with no further 
discussion. 

 March 27, 2012 agenda 
was approved by 
unanimous consent. 

 Motions carried. 
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Senior Strategic Planning 
Ahmed Muhumud, NCR Access and Outreach Manager, presented 
information regarding the long-term strategic planning to retain seniors 
and attract seniors to Minneapolis.  The current Senior Ombudsman 
position may continue until the end of May 2012, and NCR has been 
working with Senior Citizen Advisory Council (SCAC) in developing a 
job description of a new senior programming position to include direct 
services and long term strategic planning. This new position will be 
opened up for competitive application. In the meantime, NCR plans to 
hire a consultant with the purpose of providing a much richer, city-wide 
strategic planning as it relates to seniors. The consultant will conduct 
key informant interviews (about 25-35 individuals) and include other city 
departments and citizen’s advisory committees, as well as look at 
neighboring cities and other jurisdictions’ trend analysis and assist in 
planning for the entire City. This will include social interaction, use civic 
energy and learn about how to connect with the community through 
other groups (congregations, community centers, etc.). 
 
Data from the last two census showed that Minneapolis population is 
getting younger. Council Members Colvin Roy and Quincy are 
spearheading this by looking into why this is happening. Council 
Members Reich and Hofstede are already working in their wards on 
aging in place issues. The #1 public health issue for seniors is isolation, 
especially for immigrant seniors who may have other unique issues. It 
will be important to learn how and from whom the support is received. 
 
When asked what NCR needs from PHAC, Ahmed would like continued 
support in identifying key informants. They will also create a multi-
departmental steering committee, in which PHAC members may be 
invited to participate.  
  

 
 
 

Social Media and 
Public Health – John 
Schrom 

John Schrom educated the committee on social media and how it can 
be used in public health. Social media, such as Facebook, 4 Square, 
Last FM, and Twitter, are being used more frequently as another tool to 
quickly spread information to specific audiences based on the incident. 
For example, it could be parents of students in a specific school or 
larger location entailing many schools with information about a school 
closure. There is already a movement of this being used on the west 
coast and an app is being developed for domestic abuse prevention. 
The issues to be worked on are privacy, HIPAA, legality, and defining 
the role of PHAC. 
 

 

Department Updates 
– Gretchen Musicant 

Public Health Week and Celebration/Awards Announcement 
Public Health Week is April 2-6, 2012 and MDHFS will hold a 
celebration on April 4, 11:00-1:00 pm, in the City Hall Rotunda. PHAC 
members are encouraged to send personal invitations to their council 
members.  
 
An awards announcement has been drafted and includes a list of 
nominees. Council Member Gordon will be MC for the celebration since 
Council Member Samuels will be unavailable. Proclamations from 
Mayor Rybak and Sen. Franken’s office will be presented.  
 
This celebration will be a time to highlight the work of Public Health in 
Minneapolis and the many partners who contribute to it. For next year’s 
celebration, we may ask PHAC to participate in deciding on the award 
winners.  
 
The University of Minneapolis will be hosting a film festival April 2-6, 
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2012.  See flyer. 
 
Community Health Improvement Program (CHIP) 
The first CHIP forum will be held on March 28, 2012. 
 
Minneapolis Swims 
The request for capital improvement funding for Minneapolis Swims, 
through the Minneapolis Park and Recreation Board is in the House 
Bonding bill. Content from the PHAC letter to the Park board was 
shared with the legislature in support of the bonding language.  
 

Information Sharing Powderhorn Park will have a May Day Celebration on May 6, 2012. 
This is an opportunity for agencies and alike to have tables set up to 
provide information to the community, and a great opportunity for 
MDHFS to reach out to high school students for mentoring program. 
MDHFS may want to consider having a table at the event. 
 
May is also Native American Month. There is an opportunity to bring 
youth together. Abdullahi will send information to PHAC, and it was 
suggested to have David Carson represent MDHFS, and to also include 
City and PHAC representative. 
 
May 6, 2012 – postal exercise in portions of North and Northeast 
Minneapolis.  
 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 
Minutes submitted by Kim Stringfellow and Aliyah Ali.  
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Minneapolis Department of Health & Family Support (MDHFS) 
Public Health Advisory Committee (PHAC) 

April 24, 2012 
 

Ward 1 Vacant   MPS Julie Young-Burns X 

Ward 2 Robin Schow X  HCHS&PH Jonathan Hanft X 

Ward 3 Patricia Hillmeyer   U of M SPH Alan Lifson  

Ward 4 Saeng Kue X  Member at Large Samira Dini X 

Ward 5 Tara Jenson X  Member at Large Douglas Limon  

Ward 6 Vacant   Member at Large Daniel Brady  

Ward 7 Karen Soderberg   MDHFS, Commissioner Gretchen Musicant X 

Ward 8 Abdullahi Sheikh   MDHFS, Staff Aliyah Ali X 

Ward 9 John Schrom X  MDHFS, Admin Support Kim Stringfellow X 

Ward 10 Lizz Hutchinson X  ZAP Twin Cities Andrew Rankin X 

Ward 11 Robert Burdick      

Ward 12 Autumn Chmielewski X     

Ward 13 Dr. Rebecca Thoman X     

Mayor’s Representative Vacant      

 
Lizz Hutchinson opened the meeting at 6:04 pm at City Hall and members and guests introduced themselves. 

Item  Discussion  Outcome  

Welcome & 
Introductions  

  

PHAC Logistics and 
Updates 
 

Approve Minutes and Agenda 

No changes or discussion for the March 27, 2012 minutes. 
The April 24, 2012 agenda was updated to include North Minneapolis 
Greenway Planning. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recreational Fires Update – Aliyah Ali 
At the March 27, 2012 PHAC meeting, Karen Soderberg, Dan Brady 
and Aliyah Ali volunteered to meet with CEAC. At this time CEAC would 
like the City to take action; is not recommending a ban, and will provide 
its recommendations to PHAC. PHAC would like to take an education 
approach as part of their public health recommendations. The 
anticipated deadline is to complete this within three months. 
 
Minneapolis Swims Update – Aliyah Ali 
The Phillips Pool was included in a bonding bill and recently passed at 
the senate level. Governor wants a much larger bonding bill (adding 
$500M) otherwise won’t get passed, needing a 2/3 vote. Most of the 
cities requests were not included in the bonding bill. 
 

 Tara Jensen motioned 
to approve the March 
27, 2012 minutes as 
written, and seconded 
by Robin Schow. 
Minutes were approved 
by all, with no further 
discussion. 

 With additional item 
added, the April 24, 
2012 agenda was 
approved by unanimous 
consent. 

 Motions carried. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YVP Executive 
Committee Update – 

Noya Woodrich, member of the Youth Violence Prevention Executive 
Committee and previous PHAC member, provided YVP Executive 
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Noya Woodrich Committee updated to PHAC. 
 
The YVP Executive Committee chooses focus areas from the Blueprint 
For Action. Current focus is on Goal 1: Every youth has a trusted adult; 
and Goal 2: Intervene at first sign of risk. Alyssa Banks, YVP 
Coordinator, sends out a quarterly report that includes updates from 
community partners, both public and private. 
 
Violence in downtown Minneapolis has increased, especially with 
groups of youth “rushing in” on their victim, termed as “click mobs.” This 
activity has caused concern for safety among folks who work, live and 
visit the downtown area. An increased police and security presence is 
helping to reduce the amount of loitering along Hennepin Ave and 
Nicollet Mall. DID, Shane Zahn, is working with YMCA and other 
organizations, including the suburbs, how to solve this problem without 
pushing it out to other areas. 
 
Youth Coordinating Board has produced a workplan that aligns nicely 
with goals in the Blueprint. Their focus is heavily on downtown and 
North Minneapolis, which leave a larger area of the city without any 
attention.  
 
It was suggested to create a “real time” web-based directory of 
resources, activities for youth, curfew information, etc. 
 
The next YVP Executive Committee is scheduled for August 23, 2012 
and they will discuss recruiting new members to begin in 2013. 
 

Commuter 
Connection 
Presentation: ZAP 
Twin Cities – Andrew 
Rankin 

ZAP Twin Cities, fully funded by partner organizations through Non-
motorized Transportation Pilot Program (NTP) and Congestion 
Mitigation and Air Quality Grant (CMAQ), is a commuter and health 
benefits program that encourages and rewards bike commuting by 
tracking bike trips to or from downtown Minneapolis or St. Paul. There 
is no cost to the City or participants for equipment. Andrew Rankin, 
Program and Projects Specialist, for the Minneapolis Transportation 
Management Organization, is requesting support from PHAC for 
encroachment permits at nine locations along the perimeter of 
downtown Minneapolis to install RFID (Radio Frequency Identification) 
readers on existing light poles. 
 
 

Motion was made for 
PHAC to send a letter to 
Minneapolis Public Works 
in support of granting 
necessary encroachment 
permits for nine zap 
readers. Seconded by 
John Schrom. With no 
further discussion, motion 
carries. 
 
Committee volunteers to 
work on this issue further: 
John Schrom, Rebecca 
Thoman and Aliyah Ali.   
 

North Minneapolis 
Greenway Planning – 
Aliyah Ali 

Through support from the Minnesota Department of Health, Statewide 
Health Improvement Program (SHIP), the Minneapolis Department of 
Health and Family Support and Department of Public Works is working 
to create plans for converting a low-traffic street to a greenway in North 
Minneapolis. Plans will allow for the City to pursue additional funding for 
installation of the greenway, and a steering committee made up on City 
representatives, North Minneapolis residents, and other stakeholders 
will help guide this project, which is expected to be complete by June 
2013. The North Minneapolis Greenway will include portions of Wards 
3, 4 and 5. The steering committee will meet on May 8, 2012.  
 

Samira Dini, Tara 
Jensen, and Saeng Kue 
will participate on the 
steering committee. 

Preliminary 
Discussion: 
Restructuring PHAC 

This discussion to explore roles and enhance the structure of PHAC will 
increase PHAC representation of the community and enhance 
opportunities for the committee to take action on priority issues; and to 
streamline departmental advisory groups and increase their 
interconnectedness in engaging community residents and supporting 

A sub-committee made 
up of Samira Dini, Robin 
Schow, and John Schrom 
will work on this for the 
next three months.  Also 
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department activities and needs. 
 

 Storytelling: Gretchen Musicant met with Somali Health Coalition – 
want her to attend every meeting. How can MDHFS connect with 
other networks (Hmong, MUID) and other community self-
organizations around health and our geographic? 

 More dynamic by-laws 

 Diversity of representation 

 Personal topics/passions 

 Deficiencies 

 Avoid connecting people by chance 

 Capture skillsets – identify strengths and opportunities 

 Form workgroup to address conversations and turn into action, in 
addition to toolbox 

 Policy – advisory about policy 

 Decide actionable items 

 Develop portfolio of possible future actions, but not limited to 

 Confined to certain things – State vote on healthcare reform – form 
subgroup 

 Adopt principles – guided what City said and did 

 Have more influence when city council approves items 

 Committee to be more proactive instead of reactive 
 

suggested to be included 
is the Mayor’s Youth 
Congress (as ongoing 
structure). 
 

Future Co-Chair 
Vacancy 

Lizz Hutchinson has accepted a new job opportunity that will take her 
away from PHAC and Minnesota. This will create a vacancy in Ward 10 
as well as committee co-chair.  Anyone interested should contact Aliyah 
Ali, and she will follow-up with an email to committee members with 
more information about the co-chair responsibilities. 
 

 

Department Updates 
– Gretchen Musicant 

Budget Session 
MDHFS 2013 budget is due by mid-June. Like last year the budget is 
being done by program, and the Mayor wants departments to think 
together – cross-pollination. The City’s overall fiscal environment 
continues to be inflation in cost with a flat funding structure. Department 
is looking at green and healthy housing (mold, lead, health of housing) 
and start the strategic process and seek funding for improvement, and 
consider partnership with MPD to share an epidemiologist position 
which could take a deeper look at police data, predicting and solving 
crimes (based on the school and police data with Milwaukee). City 
(general) funds support one-quarter to one-third of MDHFS and the rest 
comes from other funding. The city needs a specific amount of tax 
dollars in order to qualify for state grants, and further general fund cuts 
will decrease the state funds we could receive. 
 
What can PHAC do to help positively impact the budget? Members can 
influence or endorse touch points. The Mayor will give his budget 
recommendation in August, after which members can communicate 
their likes and dislikes. 
 
City Charter Commission 
Minneapolis Council is looking at city charter, our constitution and 
whole charter. MDHFS and Commissioner of Health could be erased if 
not put into ordinance to require a 13-0 vote or majority of population 
vote. PHAC could do an abed editorial. Based work on Minnesota 
League of Cities model charter (Bloomington, Edina, Richfield, 
Minneapolis. Could be this Fall election. 
 
Minneapolis Swims 
The request for capital improvement funding for Minneapolis Swims, 
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through the Minneapolis Park and Recreation Board is in the House 
Bonding bill. Content from the PHAC letter to the Park board was 
shared with the legislature in support of the bonding language.  
 

Information Sharing Somali Action Alliance to be held Saturday April 28 at the Convention 
Center. Turkish ambassador will tell how responded to the Somali 
famine. 
 
Alvin Naley will be performing at Northrup on May 1, along with hip hop 
artist Randy with “Home” dance. 
 
MPS will be collaborating with several community agencies, parks and 
libraries to provide safety information to families within Zone 2 (Phillips, 
Powderhorn, Central neighborhoods) this summer, focused on youth at 
risk to risky relationships with adults. Called Summer STRONG, and 
funded by the Jacob Wetterling Foundation.  Julie Young Burns will 
send finalized documents. The theory is to have PSA’s, media, and 
stories tied into the work being done in Nashville.   
 
National Celebration of Thai, Cambodian and Laotian on April 13-15. 
 
May 6 Emergency Preparedness Postal Exercise article in the Start 
Tribune.   
 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 
Minutes submitted by Kim Stringfellow and Aliyah Ali.  





























































If there are any problems/changes the night of the meeting, please call 612-919-3855. 

 
 
AGENDA 

Agenda Item Presenter Time Committee Action 

Welcome and Introductions John Schrom 6:00-6:05 Approve agenda 

PHAC Logistics and Updates 
Approve 6/26 Minutes 

  

Protocol for community input 

 

 

Preliminary Survey Results 

John Schrom  

 

 

Karen Soderberg 

 

 

Survey sub-committee 

6:05-6:30 Approve Minutes 

 

 

Discuss and develop 

protocol 

 

 

 

Valuing Our Individual Cultures 

Through Engagement (VOICE):  

Results 

Maria Sarabia, MDHFS 6:30-7:05 Discussion 

 

Recreational Fires Discussion All 7:05-7:35 Continue discussion of 

recommendations 

Department Updates Gretchen Musicant 7:35-7:45 Discussion 

Information Sharing Happy Reynolds-Cook 

 

All 

7:45-8:00 Discussion 

 
 

 

Next Meeting:  August 27, 2012, Minneapolis City Hall, Room 132 

 
Public Health Advisory Committee 

Tuesday, July 24, 2012, 6:00 – 8:00 pm 
Minneapolis City Hall 

350 S 4th Street, Room 132 
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Minneapolis Department of Health & Family Support (MDHFS) 

Public Health Advisory Committee (PHAC) 
July 24, 2012 

 
Ward 1 Julie Ring X  MPS Julie Young-Burns  
Ward 2 Robin Schow   HCHS&PH Jonathan Hanft X 
Ward 3 Patricia Hillmeyer X  HCHS&PH Linda Brandt X 
Ward 4 Saeng Kue X  U of M SPH Dr. Alan Lifson X 
Ward 5 Tara Jenson X  Member at Large Samira Dini  
Ward 6 Dr. Happy Reynolds-Cook X  Member at Large Douglas Limon  
Ward 7 Karen Soderberg X  Member at Large Daniel Brady X 
Ward 8 Abdullahi Sheikh X  MDHFS, Commissioner Gretchen Musicant X 
Ward 9 John Schrom X  MDHFS, Staff Aliyah Ali X 
Ward 10 Linda Welter X  MDHFS, Admin Support Kim Stringfellow X 
Ward 11 Robert Burdick X  Guest, MDHFS Maria Sarabia X 
Ward 12 Autumn Chmielewski X  Interpreter, Red Fountain Inc. Tracy Texley X 
Ward 13 Dr. Rebecca Thoman      
Mayor’s 
Representative 

Silvia Perez X     

  
John Schrom opened the meeting at 6:01 pm at City Hall and members and guests introduced themselves. 
Item  Discussion  Outcome  
Welcome & 
Introductions  

New member Linda Brandt will be taking the Hennepin County Human 
Services and Public Health seat which is currently filled by Jonathan 
Hanft. 

 

PHAC Logistics and 
Updates 
 

Approve Minutes and Agenda 
June 26 minutes and July 24 agenda were both approved by 
unanimous consent, with no discussion or changes.  
 
Protocol for Community Input 
PHAC meeting agendas will be posted on-line one week before each 
monthly meeting. This will provide an opportunity for the public to 
contact committee staff with a request to speak, especially on issues 
where recommendations may be voted on. 
 
Revamping PHAC – Preliminary Survey Results 
Preliminary survey results show that 17 members responded to the 
survey, and of those responding 16 organizations were represented. 
The top five areas of interest include: Health Disparities (76%); Healthy 
Policy (70%), Nutrition (58%), Obesity (58%) and Environmental Health 
(58%). A handout of providing the full data of results will be available at 
the September 25, 2012 PHAC meeting. 
 
Also based on the results, the Revamping Subcommittee is exploring a 
sub-committee structure in order to enhance PHAC’s 
interconnectedness to the community. Potential subcommittees include:  
• Policy & Planning Sub-Committee – meet monthly 
• Operations Sub-Committee – meet as needed 
• Collaboration Sub-Committee – meet less often, and proactively 

connect with council members and neighborhood organizations 
 
Discussion also included repurposing the Member At Large positions in 
order to diversify the committee; how to more formally meet with city 
council or the home committee, and how often; urging members to stay 
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in touch with their council members, even sharing a written summary of 
committee meetings to be shared in council member newsletters. Many 
members decided they would like to have a formal process for 
engagement, including a more formal discussion and written summary 
at the next meeting.   
 
The committee will develop a formal proposal related to the 
subcommittee structure and the Member At Large positions for PHAC 
to review at the September meeting. 

Valuing Our Individual 
Cultures Through 
Engagement 
(VOICE): Results 

Maria Sarabia, CDC Prevention Specialist working in MDHFS since 
2010, shared the VOICE Project, which focuses on conducting story-
based community dialogues among Minneapolis’ priority communities 
to achieve health equity as it relates to obesity prevention.  
 
Copy of handout attached. 
 

 

Recreational Fires 
Discussion 

Dan Brady developed draft recommendations based on presentations 
and committee discussion. Tara Jensen moved to accept these 
recommendations, which essentially accepts the recommendations put 
for by the Citizen’s Environmental Advisory Committee (CEAC), with an 
emphasis on urging City Council to direct enforcing agencies (MPD and 
MFD) to enforce the ordinance. 
 
Bob Burdick motioned to table the discussion to the next meeting, 
which was seconded by Silvia Perez. 
 
 
Further discussion and amendment to the motion to include additional 
penalties where violations occur. 
 
 
Final motion of recommendations to CEAC:  
Over the last several months, PHAC and the Citizens Environmental 
Advisory Committee (CEAC) have heard testimony from several 
individuals advocating tighter restrictions on and explaining the science 
behind wood smoke (particulate matter) as a component of regional air 
pollution. The members of PHAC expressed a variety of concerns over 
the issue and recognize the potential health impacts of wood smoke. 
We also understand that the decision before CEAC and the City 
Council is whether or not the current ordinance is protective of public 
health or if the issue requires more restrictive regulation.  
 
To date, there has been no demonstration of why the current 
ordinance, when enforced, fails to protect the public’s health. Therefore, 
we believe the most reasonable approach is to enforce the existing 
ordinance more stringently including provisions on time of burning, 
location and impact to neighbors. However, over the course of this 
discussion we’ve identified some enhancements that could further 
protect the public. Principally, measures to restrict wood burning on 
days with an Air Quality Index (AQI) at levels that are unsafe for 
sensitive populations as deemed by the Minnesota Pollution Control 
Agency. 
 
At this time, the committee supports the CEAC position and 
recommends: 
• Placing greater emphasis on enforcement, including clearly 

delineating the enforcement authority (i.e. fire department or police 
department), urging the City Council to direct either the police or fire 
departments to enforce the ordinance. 

13 votes (3 opposed) 
Action: Motion approved. 
 
 
 
 
 
13 votes (11 opposed) 
Action: Motion does not 
carry. 
 
13 votes (8 opposed) 
Action: Motion does not 
carry. 
 
13 votes (2 opposed) 
Action: Motion approved. 
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• Increasing awareness of potential risk and nuisance through an 

educational campaign. Communicating some of the concerns around 
recreational burning may convince some residents to be more 
mindful about their fires. 

• Including a provision in the ordinance to restrict burning on Air 
Quality Alert days. 

 
Department Updates 
– Gretchen Musicant 

Pertussis (Whooping Cough) 
As a result of the increased number of cases diagnosed as Pertussis 
(Whooping Cough) throughout the country, throughout Minnesota, and 
in Minneapolis, the Minnesota Department of Health has released a 
flyer to be shared with community clinics and agencies. All public health 
professionals are recommended to get booster shots. See handout. 
 
Aliyah Ali 
Aliyah has been accepted to the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) 
Prevention Specialist program. This will be Aliyah’s last meeting with 
PHAC. Gretchen thanked Aliyah for her great work in staffing the 
committee. 
 
Mayor’s Budget Address 
The budget address will be held on August 15, 2012 at 12:00 pm in the 
Minneapolis Council Chambers. This will set the stage for City Council 
to approve the budget in December. 
 
Department Budget 
• Cross-department ideas are being looked at closely. MDHFS is 

working with Regulatory Services and CPED around Healthy 
Homes. Healthy Homes Certification, through HUD, provides federal 
funding for lots of city staff. Multi-jurisdictional partnering with other 
local entities lends to streamlining resources. 

• Other grant applications include a Gun Violence Grant, and for a 
Robert Wood Johnson/BCBS Health Impact Assessment. The 
application focuses on the new football stadium, the surrounding 
land, facilities movability around the stadium, and inside the stadium 
which can be used for exercise and food options when not being 
used as a sports arena. 

 

 

Information Sharing Dr. Happy Reynolds-Cook shared the concerns of residents regarding 
noise pollution along 55 and Cedar and the impact of noise on health. 
Happy will prepare some preliminary research and report back to the 
committee. The City currently has noise pollution and impact 
information specific to airport noise. This topic will be added to the next 
meeting agenda. 
 
It was decided that PHAC will not meet in August, and the next full 
committee meeting will be September 25, 2012. However, the sub-
committee organization meeting will be held in August, with committee 
members John Schrom, Autumn Chmielewski, Robin Schow and Aliyah 
Ali attending. 
 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:04 p.m. 
Minutes submitted by Kim Stringfellow and Aliyah Ali. 
Next Meeting: September 18, 2012, Minneapolis City Hall, Room 132, 6:00-8:00 pm 
  



If there are any problems/changes the night of the meeting, please call 612-919-3855. 

 
 
AGENDA 

Agenda Item Presenter Time Committee Action 

Welcome and Introductions Karen Soderberg 6:00-6:05 Approve agenda 

PHAC Logistics and Updates 

Approve Minutes from 7/24/2012 

 

 

Committee Survey Results 

 

Karen Soderberg 

 

 

 

John Schrom 

 

6:05-6:10 

 

 

 

6:10-6:20 

 

Approve Minutes 

 

 

Review results 

summarize actions 

taken  

 

Restructuring PHAC 

 

John Schrom /  

Margaret Schuster 

6:20-6:50 Discussion/questions 

Complete interest 

survey 

 

 

Above the Falls Health Impact 

Assessment 

Dave Johnson, 

Epidemiologist, MDHFS 
 

Haila Maze CPED 

 

6:50-7:35 Informational / 

Community 

Engagement  

Complete survey 

 

Department Updates Gretchen Musicant 

 

7:35-7:50 Discussion 

Information Sharing Dr. Rebecca Thoman 

MN Human Trafficking 

Task Force 

 

All 

7:50-8:00 Informational 

 

Next Meeting:  October 23, 2012, Minneapolis City Hall, Room 132 
 

 
For more information for terms ending 12/31/2012, please refer to City website for more information:  

http://www.minneapolismn.gov/boards/openings/WCMS1P-096804 
 
 

Public Health Advisory Committee 

Tuesday, September 18, 2012, 6:00 – 8:00 pm 
NOTE DATE CHANGE! 

 
Minneapolis City Hall 

350 S 4th Street, Room 132 

http://www.minneapolismn.gov/boards/openings/WCMS1P-096804
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Minneapolis Department of Health & Family Support (MDHFS) 
Public Health Advisory Committee (PHAC) 

September 18, 2012 
 

Ward 1 Julie Ring   MPS Julie Young-Burns X 

Ward 2 Robin Schow   HCHS&PH Linda Brandt X 

Ward 3 Patricia Hillmeyer X  U of M SPH Dr. Alan Lifson X 

Ward 4 Saeng Kue   Member at Large Samira Dini X 

Ward 5 Tara Jenson X  Member at Large Douglas Limon X 

Ward 6 Dr. Happy Reynolds-Cook X  Member at Large Daniel Brady  

Ward 7 Karen Soderberg X  MDHFS, Commissioner Gretchen Musicant X 

Ward 8 Abdullahi Sheikh   MDHFS, Staff Margaret Schuster X 

Ward 9 John Schrom X  MDHFS, Admin Support Kim Stringfellow X 

Ward 10 Linda Welter X  Guest, MDHFS David Johnson X 

Ward 11 Robert Burdick X  Guest, CPED Joe Bernard X 

Ward 12 Autumn Chmielewski   Red Fountain Inc., Interpreter Luisa Fuentes  

Ward 13 Dr. Rebecca Thoman X     

Mayor’s 
Representative 

Silvia Perez      

  
Karen Soderberg opened the meeting at 6:03 pm at City Hall and members and guests introduced themselves. 

Item  Discussion  Outcome  

Welcome & 
Introductions  

Members and guests introduced themselves.  

PHAC Logistics and 
Updates   
Karen Soderberg 
 

Approve Minutes and Agenda 

July 24 minutes and September 18 agenda were both approved by 
unanimous consent, with no discussion or changes.  
 
PHAC Annual Report 
Called for 1-2 volunteers to assist with developing the PHAC 2012 Annual 
Report.  This report would be presented to the Public Safety Civil Rights & 
Health (PSC&H) committee after the budget process either late December 
2012 or early January 2013.  Anyone interested should contact Karen 
Soderberg. 
 
PHAC Membership 
Two Member At Large positions will become vacant at the end of 2012; both 
members reaching the maximum number of consecutive terms served.  The 
PHAC Membership link will be included on future agendas. Members were 
asked to forward the link to their neighborhoods and other committees they 
may work with, as well as to anyone who may have interest. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Restructuring PHAC 
John Schrom  

Committee Survey Results 
A handout included a review of the original survey results of PHAC members 
and a proposal for re-structuring PHAC. The survey results showed that 
committee members want to be more engaged; the two main areas include 
recruitment and improving both internal and external communications. In 
addition to using the City’s MDHFS public website, PHAC can also use other 
paths of communication (blogs, twitter, etc.).  
 
The proposed structure would consist of full committee meetings every odd 
month, with subcommittees meeting on even months. Sub-committees 
(Policy and Planning; Collaboration and Engagement; and Operations) 
would be responsible for reporting back to the full committee.  Full committee 
meetings would be staffed, sub-committees would not be staffed.  

Motion moved by 
John Schrom, and 
seconded by Tara 
Jensen.  With all in 
favor, motion 
carried. 
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A preference survey was handed out; members were asked to rank their 
sub-committee preferences and indicate interest in leading a sub-committee.  
The Revamping Sub-Committee will evaluate the results and report back at 
on the initial membership for each sub-committee.  Handouts provided at 
meeting or emailed/mailed to members who were not present.  

Above the Falls 
Health Impact 
Assessment  
Dave Johnson 
Joe Bernard 

Health Impact Assessments evaluate a plan, procedure or policy and assess 
potential and perceived health concerns, and then provide recommendations 
based on health impacts. City of Minneapolis, CPED and the Minneapolis 
Park & Recreation Board received a grant from the Health Impact Project, a 
collaboration of the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation and the Pew 
Charitable Trusts, with funding from the Blue Cross /Blue Shield of MN.  The 
grant focuses on examining / evaluating the original Upper Riverfront plan, 
proposing improvements based on a health impact assessment and 
community input, and creating one master plan for the area along the Upper 
Mississippi Riverfront in north & northeast Minneapolis. 
 
There will be a public meeting held to review initial planning work done about 
the Above the Falls Plan Modification beginning at 5PM on October 16 at the 
Minneapolis Park and Recreation Board Headquarters Building (2117 West 
River Rd.) 
 
Multiple opportunities for public input include additional presentations at 
community meetings with a public review process on the recommendations.  
Handout of survey provided at meeting or emailed/mailed to those members 
who were not present. http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/ATF_MPLS_Survey 

 

Department Updates 
Gretchen Musicant 

MDHFS Budget 
The Mayor’s recommended budget includes shifting the Environmental 
Services Division of Regulatory Services into MDHFS, as well as additional 
ongoing funding for support thereof.   
 
Two new initiatives proposed by MDHFS were included in the Mayor’s 
recommended budget: one-time funding and 1.1 FTE in ongoing support for 
the Preventing High-Risk Youth from Becoming Victims of Crime program; 
and one-time funding to better align city and community resources for Safe 
and Healthy Homes Investment Partnership.  
 
Ways & Means will meet mid-October; City Council will vote mid-December. 

 

Information Sharing  
Margaret Schuster 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dr. Happy Reynolds-
Cook 
 
 
 
Rebecca Thoman 
 
 
 
Bob Burdick  

ZAP Update  
PHAC wrote a letter of support for this project.  ZAP Twin Cities received the 
necessary permits from the City and installed 9 readers around downtown.  
In August, 113 active users zapped their ride 711 times; as of September 6, 
113 active users zapped their ride 347 times.  The goal is 200 active users 
by the end of September with a broader goal of 500 active users by the end 
of the bike season next year. 
   
Better Plans to Shape a Better Franklin Ave  
A community meeting will be held on September 25 at the Hope Community 
Center, 611 E Franklin, at 6:30 pm to discuss biking, pedestrian and safety 
concerns and improving/shaping Franklin Ave. 
 
MN Human Trafficking Task Force  
PHAC members are interested in having a more formal conversation 
regarding this issue. See handout. 
 
Article in the September 18 Wall Street Journal – Focus on 5 issues related 
to health: nutrition (vegan diets), combating obesity, ADHD meds, prostate 
cancer screening for men, and increasing the age of eligibility for Medicare. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:03 p.m. 
Minutes submitted by Kim Stringfellow and Margaret Schuster. 
Next Meeting: October 23, 2012, Minneapolis City Hall, Room 132, 6:00-8:00 pm 

http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/ATF_MPLS_Survey


If there are any problems/changes the night of the meeting, please call 612-919-3855. 

 
 
 

Agenda Item Presenter Time Committee Action 

Welcome and Introductions John Schrom 6:00-6:05 Approve Agenda 

PHAC Logistics and Updates 

Approve Minutes 

Set date of Nov/Dec meeting  

 

PHAC Subcommittees-Results of 

Preference Surveys 

 

Roster Corrections 

 

John Schrom 

 

 

 

Robin Schow / Margaret 

Schuster 

 

 Kim Stringfellow 

 

6:05-6:30 Approve Minutes 

 

Set Date for meeting 

 

Informational for future 

meetings 

 

Check/Edit Contact info  

City of Minneapolis Climate 

Action Plan*   

Brendan Slotterback, 

Minneapolis Sustainability 

Program Coordinator 

 

6:30-7:05 

 

Informational Session 

Questions/Discussion 

 

The Senior Center & the 

members it serves  

Christina Kendrick, 

MDHFS/Coordinator 

UCARE Skyway Sr. Ctr. 

7:05-7:35 Informational Session 

Questions/Discussion  

Department Updates Gretchen Musicant 

 

7:35-7:45 Discussion 

Information Sharing Alan Lifson-Update on 

Surgeon General’s HIV 

report of 25 years ago 

 

All 

7:45-8:00 Discussion 

 

Next meeting scheduled for: November 27, 2012, Minneapolis City Hall, Room 132 
 
 

 
For more information for terms ending 12/31/2012, please refer to City website for more information:  

http://www.minneapolismn.gov/boards/openings/WCMS1P-096804 
 

 
AGENDA 

Public Health Advisory Committee 
Tuesday, October 23, 2012 

6:00 – 8:00 pm 
Minneapolis City Hall 

350 S 4th Street, Room 132 

 

http://www.minneapolismn.gov/boards/openings/WCMS1P-096804
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Minneapolis Department of Health & Family Support (MDHFS) 

Public Health Advisory Committee (PHAC) 
October 23, 2012 

 
Ward 1 Julie Ring   MPS Julie Young-Burns X 
Ward 2 Robin Schow X  HCHS&PH Linda Brandt X 
Ward 3 Patricia Hillmeyer X  U of M SPH Dr. Alan Lifson X 
Ward 4 Saeng Kue   Member at Large Samira Dini X 
Ward 5 Tara Jenson X  Member at Large Douglas Limon  
Ward 6 Dr. Happy Reynolds-Cook X  Member at Large Daniel Brady X 
Ward 7 Karen Soderberg X  MDHFS, Commissioner Gretchen Musicant X 
Ward 8 Abdullahi Sheikh   MDHFS, Staff Margaret Schuster X 
Ward 9 John Schrom X  MDHFS, Admin Support Kim Stringfellow X 
Ward 10 Linda Welter X  Guest, Minneapolis City 

Coordinator’s Office 
Brendon Slotterback X 

Ward 11 Robert Burdick X  Guest, MDHFS UCARE Skyway 
Senior Center 

Christina Kendrick X 

Ward 12 Autumn Chmielewski X  Interpreter, Spanish David Pegg X 
Ward 13 Dr. Rebecca Thoman X     
Mayor’s 
Representative 

Silvia Perez X     

  
John Schrom opened the meeting at 6:04 pm at City Hall and members and guests introduced themselves. 
Item  Discussion  Outcome  
Welcome & 
Introductions  

Members and guests introduced themselves.  

PHAC Logistics and 
Updates   
John Schrom 
 

Approve Minutes and Agenda 
September 18 minutes were approved by unanimous consent, with no 
discussion or changes.  The October 23 agenda was approved by 
unanimous consent, with requests from Rebecca Thoman and Tara Jensen 
to be added to the Information Sharing.  
 
November/December 2012 Meeting 
With the November and December holidays approaching, the committee 
decided to meet on November 27 and forego a December meeting. 
 
PHAC Membership 
There will be two membership vacancies for 2013, both Member At Large 
seats. Members urged to refer folks from their neighborhood communities 
who have an interest to visit the Minneapolis public website for more 
information regarding PHAC and to apply. The website information is also 
provided at the bottom of PHAC’s agenda. 
 
PHAC Subcommittees-Results of Preference Surveys 
After reviewing the information received on the Preference Surveys, all 
members were placed into the subcommittees. Subcommittees will initially 
meet on February 28, 2013, and then in April and June 2013, in City Hall.  
Food and parking will be available for the subcommittee meetings as long as 
they are held in City Hall. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

City of Minneapolis 
Climate Action Plan 
Brendon Slotterback, 
Minneapolis 

City of Minneapolis: Climate Action Plan 
Brendon Slotterback presented to the committee the City of Minneapolis 
Climate Action Plan, the Steering Committee recommendations, and actions 
to date. The plan is to wrap everything up by January 2013 and present a 
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Sustainability 
Program Coordinator 

final plan/report to City Council shortly thereafter. It was requested that 
PHAC provide a formal response by December 1. Committee members who 
expressed interest in working on this further include Dan Brady, Dr. Happy 
Reynolds-Cook, Tara Jensen and Bob Burdick. See the full 
report www.minneapolismn.gov/sustainability/climate, and 3-page summary 
also available. 
  

UCARE Skyway 
Senior Center, 
Christina Kendrick, 
Director 

The UCare Skyway Senior Center, located at 950 Nicollet Mall #290, 
receives funding from UCare through 2013 for its operations and programs, 
with its facility space provided by the building owner Ryan White. The 2010 
Census shows nationally the greatest population increase has been in the 
50-75 year old age category, with the 60-64 age groups seeing an increase 
of over 70% growth. Locally, more “seniors” are choosing to work longer and 
not retire in the more traditional sense, and are choosing to age in place, 
rather than moving south to warmer climates. 

MDHFS officials are working with UCare and other possible partners for 
continued financial support of the senior center beyond the current funding 
period. Friends of the Skyway Senior Center, a non-profit organization, raise 
funds to support the Center.  This is especially helpful to fill financial gaps in 
case funding ends. 

For more information go to http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/health/seniorcenter. 
 

 

Department Updates 
Gretchen Musicant 

MDHFS Budget 
Gretchen gave the budget presentation to the Ways and Means Committee 
of the City Council and the report was well received.  
 
Environmental Health Transition Planning 
An oversight committee for the reorganization of the current Regulatory 
Services Department has officially recommended that the Environmental 
Management division be transferred to Health and Family Support in 2013. 
This decision sets the stage to grapple with the details of this change.  
 
Violent Injury & Healthy Homes 
As part of the 2013 budget city council approved a 1.1 FTE in ongoing 
support for the Preventing High-Risk Youth from Becoming Victims of Crime 
program, which will use data to identify and connect with youth who are most 
at risk of being injured violently.  Also approved: one-time funding to better 
align city and community resources for Safe and Healthy Homes Investment 
Partnership, which will connect various departments and their data to 
provide a comprehensive healthy homes strategy versus an historic single 
hazard focus.    
 
Roadmaps to Health 
On October 15 and 16, the MDHFS Healthy Living team hosted 
representatives from the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation and the 
University of Wisconsin Population Health Institute as part of a site visit for 
the Roadmaps to Health prize that we applied for in June. We submitted an 
application on behalf of the entire city and our partners to showcase four 
major health accomplishments that we’ve collectively achieved in recent 
years. 11 finalists were selected out of approximately 170 applications and 
six $25,000 prizes will be awarded in December 2012. The site visit included 
a community tour of Minneapolis where we highlighted key organizational 
partners and projects that promote health and address the underlying social 
determinants that impact health. In addition, we hosted a dinner with 
community leaders, including Mayor Rybak, as well as a group interview / 
discussion with additional partners. Overall, the site visit team was very 
impressed! 
 

 

http://www.minneapolismn.gov/sustainability/climate
http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/health/seniorcenter
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Information Sharing  
 
 
  

Update on Surgeon General’s HIV Report – Alan Lifson 
With the number of HIV cases in Minneapolis increasing, Alan would like the 
committee to consider an activity to get information out to residents, perhaps 
similar to the distribution of pamphlets by the Minnesota Surgeon General’s 
Office twenty-five years ago. 
 
American Cancer Society – Rebecca Thoman 
A Cancer Prevention Study-3 (CPS-3) brochure was provided. The American 
Cancer Society is seeking volunteers to participate in this two-part study 
(one in-person and one in-home visit). For more information go 
to www.cancer.org/cps3, contact cps3@cancer.org, or call 1-888-604-5888. 
 
The Ladder – Tara Jensen 
The Ladder Program is seeking adults and youth for participation. This North 
Minneapolis Community mentorship program “buddies” with youth from 
fourth grade up to college level, and requires only 10 meetings during the 
school year. For more information go to www.theladdermn.org. 
 
Guests 
The committee briefly discussed guest attendance as they move into the 
new 2013 full and sub-committee format. It is important to know the goal of 
the guest – are they present to provide information only or are they seeking 
support or a recommendation from the committee; and would it be more 
appropriate to have a guest attend one of the sub-committee level meetings 
instead of the full committee meeting. 
 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:03 p.m. 
Minutes submitted by Kim Stringfellow and Margaret Schuster. 
Next Meeting: November 27, 2012, Minneapolis City Hall, Room 132, 6:00-8:00 pm 
  * There will be no meeting in December, 2012. 

http://www.cancer.org/cps3
mailto:cps3@cancer.org
http://www.theladdermn.org/


If there are any problems/changes the night of the meeting, please call 612-919-3855. 

 
 
AGENDA 
Agenda Item Presenter Time Committee Action 

Welcome and Introductions Karen Soderberg 6:00-6:05 Approve agenda 

PHAC Logistics and Updates 
Review Minutes 
 
Meeting dates for 2013 

 
Karen Soderberg 
 
Karen Soderberg  

 
6:05-6:15 

 
Approve Minutes 
 
Approve 2013 meeting 
schedule 

Primary Presentation 
Noise pollution  

 
Happy Reynolds-Cook 

 
6:15-6:45 

 
Informational session 
Discussion / Questions 
 

Secondary Presentation   
Sex Trafficking: It’s Not Inevitable, It 
is Preventable 

 

 
Amy Kenzie, Program 
Coordinator Sexual Violence 
Prevention Program, 
Coordinator MN Human 
Trafficking Task Force, MDH 
 
Cordelia Anderson, 
President, Sensibilities 
Prevention Services   

 
6:45-7:15 

 
Informational session 
 
 
 
 
 
Discussion of possible 
actions in Mpls  

Department Updates 
 
 
Recognition of Members 
 

 
Gretchen Musicant 
 

7:15-7:35  
Informational / Questions 
 
Presentation of 
Certificates*  

Information Sharing 
Climate Action Plan Subcommittee 
Report / Recommendations 
 
PHAC subcommittees  

 
PHAC members  
 
 
Break into sub-committee 
groups--  

 
7:35-7:50 
 
 
7:50 – 8:00 

 
Discussion of their 
recommendations 
 
Introductions / Clarify 
sub-committee tasks 

 
Next meeting of full committee:  January 22, 2013 Minneapolis City Hall, Room 132 

 
*The City of Minneapolis recognizes the service of two committee members this month: Doug Limon and 
Samira Dini who have represented their community with 6 years of service on the Public Health Advisory 
Committee.  We wish them well as they move on to other endeavors. 

Public Health Advisory Committee 
Tuesday, November 27, 2012, 6:00 – 8:00 pm 

Minneapolis City Hall 

350 S 4th Street, Room 132 
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Minneapolis Department of Health & Family Support (MDHFS) 
Public Health Advisory Committee (PHAC) 

November 27, 2012 
 

Ward 1 Julie Ring X  MPS Julie Young-Burns  

Ward 2 Robin Schow X  HCHS&PH Linda Brandt X 

Ward 3 Patricia Hillmeyer X  U of M SPH Dr. Alan Lifson X 

Ward 4 Saeng Kue X  Member at Large Samira Dini  

Ward 5 Tara Jenson X  Member at Large Douglas Limon  

Ward 6 Dr. Happy Reynolds-Cook X  Member at Large Daniel Brady X 

Ward 7 Karen Soderberg X  MDHFS, Commissioner Gretchen Musicant X 

Ward 8 Abdullahi Sheikh   MDHFS, Staff Margaret Schuster X 

Ward 9 John Schrom X  MDHFS, Admin Support Kim Stringfellow X 

Ward 10 Linda Welter X  Guest, MDH, Sexual Violence 
Prevention Program, Human 
Trafficking Task Force 

Amy Kenzie X 

Ward 11 Robert Burdick X  Guest, Sensibilities Prevention 
Services 

Cordelia Anderson X 

Ward 12 Autumn Chmielewski   Spanish Interpreter, Red Fountain 
Inc. 

Valeria Maroto X 

Ward 13 Dr. Rebecca Thoman X     

Mayor’s 
Representative 

Silvia Perez X     

  
Karen Soderberg opened the meeting at 6:00 pm at City Hall.  

Item  Discussion  Outcome  

Welcome/Introduction    

PHAC Logistics and 
Updates   
Karen Soderberg 
 

Minutes and Agenda 

October 23 minutes and November 27 agenda were reviewed. 
 
2013 PHAC Meeting Dates 
A list of 2013 meeting dates was provided. This list shows the full committee 
meeting dates, every other month beginning in January; and the sub-
committee meeting dates, every other month beginning in February. There will 
be time allotted during the January meeting for further discussion of logistics, 
expectations, and possible resource needs.  Margaret Schuster and Kim 
Stringfellow, MDHFS staff, will be available for questions/concerns. 
 

Approved by 
unanimous 
consent 
 
 
 
 

Member Recognition Certificate of Recognition was awarded to Samira Dini, Member At Large 
Representative, for having been actively engaged as a member of the Public 
Health Advisory Committee for six years. She brought a valuable cross-cultural 
voice to the PHAC and was a vocal advocate for the Somali community in 
Minneapolis. She provided informed perspectives to help ensure that the City’s 
work would have meaningful impact on diverse communities.  
 
Certificate of Recognition was awarded to Douglas Limon, Member At Large 
Representative, for having been actively engaged as a member of the Public 
Health Advisory Committee for six years. He brought an important cultural 
voice to the PHAC. He challenged us to think broadly about the citizens of 
Minneapolis and definitions of neighborhood to ensure that the City’s work 
would have meaningful impact on diverse communities. 
 
These certificates were presented by Gretchen Musicant on behalf of Mayor 
Rybak.  Committee members applauded Samira and Doug’s contribution.   
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Primary Presentation 
Noise Pollution - Dr. 
Happy Reynolds-Cook  
 
 

This issue was first brought up at a previous PHAC meeting. The presentation 
informed the committee on the variety of noises we are exposed to every day, 
the effects of noise on health and emphasized the interaction between 
population concentration and increased noise pollution on the behavioral and 
mental health of the public. See attached handout of presentation. It was 
recommended that the committee support city council on noise issues. The 
Policy & Planning Subcommittee will look into this further. 
 

 

Secondary Presentation  
Sex Trafficking: It’s Not 
Inevitable, It is 
Preventable 
 

Amy Kenzie, Program Coordinator Sexual Violence Prevention Program, and 
Coordinator MN Human Trafficking Task Force, MDH  
Amy provided information on sexual exploitation/human trafficking by the MN 
Human Trafficking Task Force, coordinated by the Minnesota Department of 
Health. Information presented: what is known about human trafficking and 
sexual exploitation; current Minnesota law; where trafficking/prostitution 
occurs; types of prostitution; health issues related to sexual exploitation; 
populations at risk; focus on demand & supply (who “chooses” this path, who 
are the perpetrators); explanation of the social-ecological model; and, how 
public health can help.  See handout for details. 
  
Cordelia Anderson, President Sensibilities Prevention Services  
Cordelia provided information on sex trafficking in Minneapolis, including how 
youth are exposed through advertisements, peer pressure, and acceptance of 
this behavior as “normal.” She emphasized focusing on criminal activity of 
businesses which thrive on sexual exploitation, providing education and 
empowerment to youth (boys and girls).  She proposes a multi-prong approach   
within the city to tackle these issues from many sides, including Minneapolis 
Public Schools, MPD, Minneapolis Business Licensing, and MDHFS. 
See handout for more information. 
 

 

Department Updates 
Gretchen Musicant 
Community Partner’s 
Award 
 
 
MDHFS Budget 
 
Department Name 
Change 
 
 
Federal Agencies Visit 
MDHFS 
 
 
 
 
Minnesota Local Public 
Health Association 
(LPHA) 
 

 
The Community Partner’s Award was given to MDHFS in recognition of our 
dedicated partnership with the U of M School of Public Health. Other awards 
was also given to Julie Ring and Dan Brady, current PHAC members, and 
Clarence Jones, former member and chair of PHAC.  
 
City Council will be voting on the finalized budget proposal on December 14.  
 
With the transition of Environmental Management merging with Health & 
Family Support, Gretchen has proposed the new department’s name change 
to Minneapolis Health Department.  
 
As one of the 4 national cities chosen, MDHFS was awarded $20K by the 
USDOJ, which will be used to hire a consultant to work on strategic planning to 
update the Youth Violence Prevention Blueprint. Agencies included in a recent 
site visit included the Department of Human Services, Department of Justice, 
Housing and Urban Development, Education and others.  
 
As of 2013 Gretchen Musicant will chair the LPHA, which comes one year after 
co-chairing the association. This will be a first for the LPHA since Gretchen will 
be the first “city official” to chair this group.   The association is made up of 
representatives of counties, cities, and tribal public health agencies and has 
historically been chaired by county health officers. 
 

 

Information Sharing  
Dan Brady - 
Subcommittee 
Report/Recommendatio
ns-Climate Action Plan  
 
 

 
The subcommittee reviewed the proposed draft of the Climate Action Plan 
(which was presented to the committee last month).  A motion was made: 

The committee endorses the Climate Action Plan and charges the 
subcommittee with drafting a letter with recommendations to be signed by 
the co-chairs and submitted on behalf of the PHAC. 

 

 
Motion made 
and approved by 
unanimous 
consent 
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Thank You to PHAC – 
Happy Reynolds-Cook 
 
 
 
 PHAC Subcommittees 
 

Happy delivered a personal thank you to PHAC from Hannah Lieder of 
Minneapolis Swims. The committee’s letter of recommendation helped 
Minneapolis Swims in getting their bonding approved, and now they are 
looking at starting fund raising to support the pool. 
 
Members present split up into their respective subcommittee groups to meet 
and begin discussion of their charge. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m. 
Minutes submitted by Kim Stringfellow and Margaret Schuster. 
Next Meeting: January 22, 2013, Minneapolis City Hall, Room 132, 6:00-8:00 pm 
  * There will be no meeting in December, 2012. 
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